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Graham Steele 
Information and Privacy Commissioner 
Email: admin@atipp-nu.ca    

 August 15, 2025 

RE: Review Reports 

 Department file: 1029-20-2526EDU0109 – NUIPC file: 25-144 (25-291-RR) 

 Department file: 1029-20-2526EDU0725 – NUIPC file: 25-146 (25-292-RR) 

 

Dear Mr. Steele, 

 

Thank you for your letter dated July 17, 2025, regarding your review of our ATIPP files #1029-

20-2526EDU0725 and #1029-20-2526EDU0109.   

 

ATIPP file #1029-20-25260725 

 

We have accepted your recommendations in relation to the misuse of section 21(1) of the 

ATIPP Act and have replaced the redactions using section 23(1). We have made the necessary 

amendments to the release to disclose the remainder of the information to the Applicant. 

 

ATIPP File #1029-20-2526EDU0109 

 

We have accepted your recommendations in relation to the misuse of section 21(1) of the 

ATIPP Act and have replaced the redactions using section 23(1). We have made the necessary 

amendments to the release to disclose the remainder of the information to the Applicant. 

 

In relation to the use of discretion, when we provide the Applicant with a revised release, we will 

also provide the Applicant with an Exemption Rationale outlining the use of section 25.1.(b).  

 

As always, we appreciate your thorough review and recommendation of ATIPP files related to 

the Department of Education. 

 

Quana,  

 
 
 
Honourable Pamela Gross 
Minister of Education 
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